
ADJOURNED MEETING – JANUARY 5, 2021 
 
 An Adjourned Meeting of the Highland Park Mayor and Council was held via Zoom, on Tuesday, January 
5, 2021, and was called to order by Mayor Brill Mittler at 6:31 PM.  Notice of this meeting via zoom was faxed to 
The Home News Tribune and emailed to The Star Ledger and the Highland Park Planet on December 31, 2020 
and was posted on the Borough website at www.hpboro.com and on the bulletin board at Borough Hall, 221 South 
Fifth Avenue, Highland Park, NJ on December 31, 2020 and has remained continuously posted as required by 
law.  
 
 Present:   Mayor Brill Mittler; Councilpersons Canavera, Foster, George, Hale; Borough Clerk Hullings; 

Borough Administrator Jover; Borough Attorney Schmierer. 
 Absent: Councilperson Kim-Chohan. 
 

On motion made by Councilman Hale, seconded by Councilman George, the minutes of the Regular/Work 
Session Meetings held December 15, 2020, were approved, as distributed, by the following roll call vote, to wit: 

Ayes:  Councilpersons Canavera, Foster, George, Hale. 
Opposed: None. 
Absent:  Councilperson Kim-Chohan. 
Abstain:  None. 

 
Consent Agenda Resolution No. 1-21-335 was duly adopted on motion made by Councilman George, 

seconded by Councilwoman Canavera, and carried by the following roll call vote, to wit: 
 Ayes:  Councilpersons Canavera, Foster, George, Hale. 
 Opposed:  None. 
 Absent:  Councilperson Kim-Chohan. 
 Abstained:  None. 
 
 The following resolution, introduced by the Finance Committee, was duly adopted as above: 
No. 1-21-335 

WHEREAS, the following employees are entitled the following payouts in the amounts listed below: 
 NAME HOURS DUE 
Theodore Haas 11.125 

David Soden 14.13 
Matthew Buttermark 11.65 

Michael Puchacz 27.18 
Christopher DeCosta 10.51 

Sean Bibby 6.75 
Bryant Fitzgerald 5.53 
Mohab Hannout 3.13 

  NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of Highland Park that 
the comp time payouts be approved and distributed in the next available pay cycle. 
 
 Mayor Brill Mittler opened the meeting for public discussion and called upon all those wishing to speak to 
identify themselves.  Speakers are limited to 3 minutes and the discussion to end at 7:00 PM.   

No one appearing to be heard, Mayor Brill Mittler closed the public discussion. 
 

There being no further business, on motion made by Councilman George, seconded by Councilman Hale, 
and carried by affirmative voice vote of all Councilpersons present, the meeting adjourned at 6:36 PM, sine die. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Joan Hullings 
Borough Clerk 
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